

Meridian Model Flyers Association
Minutes of the May 2, 2017 meeting

Call to order 7:30 pm

16 attendees / 3 Executive

Reading of Minutes

They were posted on Website

Treasure Report

- Debits Bank Fee, PERC Room Rent, Field improvements (windsock)
 - Credits Memberships for 2017, 50/50
- Total membership 53 2 of which are Juniors

Full amounts available from the treasure on request

Correspondence

- Call from examiner/Reporter RE Farmers days exhibit detail below

Field Report

- Field looking good mostly Dry notice sent via email and facebook for Spring cleanup on May 13.
- New windsock has arrived and will be installed shortly

Old Business

- Pioneer Museum is looking for club to put on a static display again Mike J will follow-up with them. Dates available are June 2,3,4 planes for static display as well as flight sim will be required as well as how many days we will attend Contact Mike if you have planes or a flight Sim and screen. Wayne will provide flight sim from the shop. Planes will be required Contact Mike with what you have Eric will send out an email asking .Dates will be June 3 and 4 9-5 **PENDING**
- Wayne Mah has joined the club and testing of FPV racing is going well no conflict thus far with fixed wing **CLOSED**
- Pilots choice will be held April 9th 2 to 5 at the PERC Gym 4 categories for awards best ARF, Best Kit/Scratch, Best restoration, Best non fixed wing **CLOSED**
- Father's Day Fun Fly Dave O coordinating all 3 local hobby shops are sponsoring, MAAC sanction has been applied for, notice given for publication with the town and the county, Javier and Eric will do concession, Dave G will do registration, Judges will be need for event Dave will send an email request one request has been sent still require one more Judge Dave will resend request **PENDING**
- Spring Clean-up date May 13 09:00. Parking Blocks need painted, some tables require touch up stain, Flag needs replacing, Walk FPV parking area looking for issues.**Closed**
- New pilot Field orientation May 13 11:00 Eric will send out and Email for the presenter

NEW Business

- FPV update Wayne Mah asked if funds could be allocated to the FPV group to construct a Dive tower and flight line. Much discussion around the allocation of Funds and the viability of the Dive tower ensued with issue specifically about the FPV group becoming part of the club as they currently are not involved in general club activities. In the end a Motion was Made by Bruce U 2nd Wayne S.” the club allocate \$600 to the FPV group for construction of a Dive Tower” 13 for, 3 Against, 1 Abstain Motion Carried
- Pattern Primer presentation was put on by Dave M. it will be held June 10 with coordinators being present at the field in the 2 weekends preceding the event to assist with members who may be interested. Presentation went over the first 6 maneuvers of the sportsman category and the first 4 of the intermediate category they are asking members to come out and “Fly the Line”

50/50 \$21 Dave G

Meeting Adjourned 8:45